


« Kitsap County Building and ROW Permits; The County will ultimately require both a building
permit and ROW permit. Although t h of these permits are typically much faster review times,

they do have procedural requirements that are complex with public projects awarded to the lowest
bidder. For example, they will require certain items which only the contractor can provide but we will
not know who the contractor is until we bid the project. Conversely, if we don’t have at least a
preliminary approval we may meet with sic ‘ficant delays during construction resulting in costly
change orders. So, it will be necessary to work through these items with the county in the coming
months and | expect some of the permitting activities to take place before bidding and some will be
completed by the contractor after the bid is awarded.

» Site Contamination and PLIA coordination; As mentioned previously, we plan to have the
environmental consultant working on the store site cleanup prepare a contaminated material manage
plan (CMMP) for inclusion in the bid documents for the waterfront project.

« Anticipated Schedule; This is still ultimately unknown diie to the permitting timelines but the goal
remains for bidding in the summer or fall of 2024 with compietion by early summer 2025. As soon as
we have confirmation that the Tribes objection is removed and the SDAP permit is approved it will be
much easier to set a schedule with confidence.

RCO Grants

The grant extensions we submitted in January were approved by RCO and the new contract
completion date was revised to June of 2025. | have also prepared a new )24 on-call task order for
approval as we discussed at the last board meeting. The task budget amounts for the two grant
projects (waterfront improvements and pile replacement) were set based on the previously approved
grant budgets for A&E. The on-call task for non-grant reimbursable as~i«tance was increased from
approx. $26K to $50K in the event it's needed to continue assisting wiui1 some of the ancillary items
that have become necessary to keep the project moving forward as well as any assistance requested
for the store site renovation.

Pile Replacement Project
* Permits; The project is cu..ently fully permitted.
* Design; Only the inspection and a preliminary design concept has been completed and we are
waiting for confirmation from the Tribe before proceeding with the engineering design in conjunction
with finalizing the float and pier renovation design.
*Grant and Contract Status; No grant funds have been expended to date and the grant contract is
currently set to complete work by June of 2025.
 Anticipated Schedule; The current assumption is that this schedule will coincide with the pier and
float work and occur as a single bidding and construction phase.
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ADJOURN

At 7:35PM the meeting adjourned (motion by Rupert; second Hall by all in favor).
Next regular meeting March 13, 2024 @6:30pm- via Zoom

Kitsap All Ports April 29,2024 @6:30pm

. \c/
Commissidner

Commissioner
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